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Wednesday 29 July 2015

Your Beatitude:


It is with great joy that I learnt of your election as Patriarch of the Armenian Catholic Church on 24 July 2015. As you get ready for the installation at Bzommar Monastery on 9 August that will be attended by many ecumenical church leaders, I am confident that your million-strong community worldwide rejoices with you and prays that the Holy Spirit will inspire as well as encourage you in your new and challenging ministry. 

And challenges there are too, in view of the fact that the Christians in the MENA region in general, and more particularly those in Syria and Iraq, are facing severe hardships to their faith-based witness let alone to their very presence in those biblical lands. However, despite those difficulties, some of which I have seen personally during my visits to the Holy Lands of Jordan, Israel, Palestine and Lebanon, I take heart from Pope Francis’ message to you that, “enlightened by the light of faith in the risen Christ, our gaze is full of hope and mercy because we are certain that the cross of Christ is the tree that gives life.”

On my behalf, as well as on behalf of my colleagues Dr David Ryall and Dr Harry Hagopian at the International Affairs Department of our Conference, I extend our heartfelt congratulations to Your Beatitude as you “fight the good fight of faith” (1 Tim 6:12 [a]) and I assure you of our prayers let alone solidarity with you and your community.

Աղոթքով շնորհավորանքներ!

Fraternally in Christ,

Rt Rev Declan Lang

Bishop of Clifton and Chairman of the International Affairs Department of the Catholic Bishops’ Conference of England and Wales 

